
19th March 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As you are already aware, we seek our guidance from the Government and Public 

Health England. Following the announcement from the Prime Minister last night, we 

are due to close from Friday at 3.00 p.m. except for the children of key 

workers, vulnerable children and children with an EHCP. 

Every child’s education is extremely important to us and although we are closed to 

the majority, we will still provide work for all children. Therefore, if your child does not 

fit into one of the above categories they will come home on Friday with a ‘Home 

Learning pack’. Teachers have also uploaded links to a range of websites on our 

school website – www.olpsprimary.co.uk , these can be found if you click onto 

‘classes’ and then ‘Working from home’. 

At present, we have not been given a list of who the government are classifying as 

key workers. Should you feel that you fit into the key worker category and that you 

will need your child to attend school, please email or ring the school office asap on 

sec.olpsprimary@halton.gov.uk or 0151 424 6130, so that we can ensure we have 

adequate staffing levels in school. 

As you are aware, no end date to school closures have been announced. Therefore, 

we are currently focussing on the next two weeks which will take us to our already 

planned Easter break. 

We will do our upmost to provide support for all our children and families. If you need 

anything, no matter what please email sec.olpsprimary@halton.gov.uk or 

head.olpsprimary@halton.gov.uk and we will do our upmost to support you during 

these unprecedented times.  

 

Take care and God Bless 

Mrs P  McGuffie 

Headteacher 
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